Marshall Child Development Center 

February Newsletter 2020
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

We are still looking for donations of iPads (new or used).  Having an iPad in each classroom will help us get closer to realizing our vision to have child management software implemented within MCDC.  The minimum operating system requirements are iOS 10.  The oldest iPad versions that can run iOS 10 is iPad 4 (4th generation). 
Remember, donations are tax deductible. 

Thank you to those who have filled out the survey! We hear you, and we will do our best to implement your suggestions/comments. One comment was to get more feedback/insight from the board with regards to any improvements or changes within MCDC. I'm pleased to announce that we have just recently approved a new Bereavement Leave policy for the employees to allow for up to 20 hours of paid leave for the loss of a family member.
MCDC Board of Directors
From the Director…!

Thank you so much to the parents that have signed up to bring desserts for our staff meetings!  Our first meeting had some yummy treats that we all enjoyed.

There are several opportunities this month to support MCDC and help keep our costs down.

· On Friday February 21st, there will be a Shrimp and Grits Trunk Show (children’s clothing) held in the library.  100% of the commission from these sales will come back directly to MCDC!!  This clothing line is adorable and affordable! You can even bring your child in to try on items to find the best fit! 
· We will be holding a Scholastic Book Fair in the library February 24th-28th.  With Scholastic Book Fairs, you can either earn free books or Scholastic cash.  Our hope is to earn enough Scholastic cash to purchase items for our classrooms from the Scholastic catalog.  This includes curriculum related materials, furniture and more! 
One concern brought up in the end of the year surveys, was our security procedures at pick up.  We discussed this at the staff meeting and reiterated that if a staff member does not know you, they are to ask you for your identification to match with the names on your child’s information sheet.  So, don’t be surprised if you are asked to provide identification at pick up if a staff member has not met you previously.  Another way to help with security is to ensure that no one follows you in the building without first badging in.  Even if the door is open, or you are coming in with parents you know, everyone needs to swipe their badge.  Thank you for helping us keep all the children safe and secure!!


This is the time of year that registrations start for Pre-K programs in the school systems.  Did you know that MCDC’s Preschool A classroom is a top-notch Pre-K?? Some things to consider before enrolling your child in an outside Pre-K program.

Pros: 

· If you have an older sibling enrolled at the same school, it is convenient to have both children at the same location.

· Some Pre-K programs are less expensive per week.

· Some Pre-K programs have smaller group sizes
     Cons (or things to consider):

· Pre-K programs in the school system do not run year-round.  You would have to find care for school holidays and summer.
· Pre-K programs in the school system are not full day.  You would have to pay additional for after school care.

· Most Pre-K programs are in elementary schools.  You child may be with older children at different times of day.
· Lunch would have to be purchased or packed each day

We would love for all our children to stay with us through Pre-K until they enter Kindergarten.  Not to keep the center full, but I wholeheartedly feel like our program is more developmentally appropriate for 4/5 year old’s.  However, if you do decide to put your child in another Pre-K program, we will absolutely respect your decision, but will cry a little (really a lot) when you leave. 😊 
Have a great February!!
Kelli Wright, Director

Kelli.L.Wright@nasa.gov
256-544-8609

Upcoming Events:

Feb 1st=
Appelbaum Training B’Ham 8am-1pm
Feb 5th=
Board Meeting

Feb 14th=
Cecilia & Kelli out of the office 7:30am-4:30pm

Feb 17th=
Center Closed for President’s Day
Feb 18th=
Staff Meeting 6pm

Feb 19th=
Board Meeting

Feb 21st=
Shrimp & Grits Trunk Show

Feb 24th-28th
Scholastic Book Fair

Feb 29th=
Appelbaum Training in Nashville 8am-3pm
Coming Up in March:
Board Meetings 4th & 18th
Green Eggs & Ham Breakfast 6th 

Staff Meeting 19th 

Campus Candids 24th-26th
Hello from (Infant A)
 
February is the month of Love!  We had to say bye to one of our little hearts but welcomed another.  This month we will have fun looking at our family photos and making a rolling tube.  Please bring in a few printed photos (do not have to be high quality) or email them to anyone up front and they can print them for us.  At the end of the month, we will be reading stories and singing songs that rhyme, so feel free to bring in your favorite book(s).  Do not forget we are closed on February 17th for Presidents Day.
“There is nothing on this earth more to be prized than True Friendship.” –Thomas Aquinas

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)
Greetings from Infant B the Beautiful Babies!

Smiling, crying, and bicycling with their legs are all signals infants use to gain attention.  They are amazing.  Each permeant is apparent from birth.  Some infants are quiet, while others are active.  Each is unique.  However, all infants grow and develop in predictable patterns, even though the exact rate varies from Infant to Infant.  Development is defined as change over time.  According to Bentzen (2001), development refers to any “change in the structure, thought, or behavior of an individual that comes from biological and environmental influences.”  First development proceeds from the top of the body to the bottom.  Now let the development begin.  Have a great month!

The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)

This month we will be looking at colors and things that resemble each color!  We will do a week of friendship activities, talk about animals, and use our senses with sensory activities.
At Home Activities:

· Sing songs and finger plays

· Make homemade playdough and play with it

· Dance to any music you hear

· Read a good book or story

Safety Tips:

· Nothing in the crib with baby until they are 1 yr.

· Check car seats for safe install

· Put child to sleep on their backs unless they can turn over on their own

Reminders:

· Sign in and out each day, full signature

· Make sure all bottles are labeled with your child’s name

· Check cubbies for important papers

· Sign incident reports and leave them; please do not take them home

Important Dates:

· February 17th- Center closed for Presidents Day
The Little Owls (Creeper B)

January has come and gone already! Can you believe it?  We are already into the second month of the New Year, and Creeper B’s little owls are full of cheer! 

 
January was a great month! We settled in with many new owls in our room and it has been so great meeting and seeing so many new families! So, with that being said, we just want to say, WELCOME!  We cannot wait to get to know all of you more and see your sweet babies grow and learn every day!

We are so excited about this month! February is going to be all about creating friendships, working on our gross and fine motor skills, and having some fun creating art while getting messy!  It is going to be a HOOT!

This month we will be learning all about Friendships, cold weather, the colors pink & purple, and getting active!

Remember!
1. Please make sure your child has a jacket every day
2. Please make sure your child has 2-3 season appropriate outfits 
Important Dates

· 2/14
Friendship Day!

· 2/17
MCDC Closed for President’s Day!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A) 
Greetings from Toddler A!

We are so excited for all the things we are going to discover this month.  We will be learning about friendship, our emotions, and silly monsters.

At Home Activities to Do With Your Toddler
· Make faces that correspond with different emotions
· Give plenty of hugs
· Stomp around and act like a silly monster!
Reminders
· Our Friendship party will be Friday February 14th @ 2:45. Keep on the lookout for a sign-up sheet.
· Please make sure your child has a sturdy winter coat for our outdoor adventures
Important Dates

· February 17th- Center closed for President’s Day
We would like to welcome two new friends into our class this month!  Welcome to Toddlers!

Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
Greetings from Toddler B! We have so much in store for the month of February!  For the majority of this month we will be discussing community helpers and their jobs.  We will be diving into the world of police officers, fire fighters, garbage collectors and many more!  Finishing out the month we will be having a Dr. Seuss week focused on books, activities and snacks based on the stories written by Dr. Seuss. We will also be having a friendship party in the middle of the month to celebrate our friends everywhere.  

Things You Can Do At Home
· Read to your child making sure to show the them the title, author and illustrator of the book
· Have your child practice eating with a spoon instead of using hands or being fed 
· Talk about community helpers while you are out and see them.
February is Dental Health Awareness month!!  Make sure to schedule a visit to your child's dentist, especially if they have not had their first dental examine.  

Reminders
·  Please sure your child has a weather appropriate jacket or coat; we will still be going outside!
· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season
· If at any time, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!

Important Dates
· February 14th-Friendship Party at 2:45 Parents please come join us!
· February 17th –The Center will be closed in observance of President’s Day
Dinosaurs (EA)
This month we will be learning about:

· Friends & Family
· Hearts
· All About Me
· Nursery Rhymes
Reminders:
· Wash your child’s hands when entering the classroom
· Check your child’s cubbies daily

Important Dates:
· February 17-Closed for President’s Day

· February 5 & 19 Board Meeting

· February 14th Classroom Party

Notes:
· Please make sure your child wears appropriate shoes. We do many gross motor activities! Why is this important? Children’s bones do not fuse until puberty. Children’s feet can lack the necessary muscle strength without the appropriate shoe. Supportive shoes help protect while growing. What kind of shoe should you look for? Shoes laces, buckles, Velcro are good but avoid slip-ons. For further reading on this subject read the article that was sent home. 

· When your child is ready for potty training, we will discuss this with you. Each child is different, and training is individualized for each child. If you feel your child is ready for the next step please discuss it with us first before sending them in underwear. Also, if the child is ready for underwear if possible have the underwear on before arriving. 

· Why is it so important for school shoes to fit properly?  The bones in young children's feet do not fuse together until puberty. Kids' feet can lack muscle strength and be prone to hypermobility, so firm, supportive shoes help protect their feet while they are growing.

The only thing we should scream into the world is love ~Jill Telford

Underwater Explorers (EB)
We would like to thank each of you for your participation and generosity!  All that has been accomplished in our classroom, could not have happened without your faith, cooperation and intentionality. ~ Explorer B Teachers

Reminders:

· Sign your child in / out each day with a 
LEGIBLE FIRST / LAST name
· Check your child’s cubbies daily
· If your child is potty-training, please bring your child in underwear OVER their pull-up at drop-off
· BREAKFAST is over at 8:30 a.m.
Upcoming Dates:

· February 14th Friendship Party 
· February 17th Closed for Presidents Day
· March 2nd -Green Eggs-n-Ham Breakfast
VALENTINE NATURE HIKE FAMILY ACTIVITY
· Start by grabbing your camera because on this hike, everyone is on the lookout for hearts. When someone spots a natural object in the shape of a heart, take a picture. Make it a friendly competition by keeping track of who can find the most HEARTS.
“Above all, children need our unconditional love — whether they succeed or make mistakes; when life is easy and when life is tough.” ~ Barak Obama

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
Hello Parents!  Can you believe it, we’re already done with the first month of the year 2020!  Whoo-Hoo!  February is here and there is so much love in the air.  February will be such a fantastic month!
Our themes and letters will be:

Sorting objects by sizes, Feelings and Kind Words, Valentines and Friendships, Dental Health, Birds.

Our letters are Ee, Ff, Gg, Hh and Ii.

Mark February 14 on your calendar for our classroom Valentine/Friendship celebration.  We will have a special snack that day.  Be sure to wear red, pink or purple.  Also, your child may bring Valentines cards for classmates.  We ask that these Valentines are not addressed to anyone, but just sign with your child’s name on them.

Reminder: Check your child’s cubby for an extra change of clothes, read the daily news, and sign in and out.

Last month the children really enjoyed learning about penguins.   They learned that penguins are birds, but they do not fly, they like to eat fish, Mommy penguin hunts for the food, and the Daddy penguin takes care of the baby penguins, and all penguins do not live in cold weather.
We have a busy month ahead, but we are looking forward to a fun, challenging and exciting month! 

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

Fantastic February is here!  We have a great month planned.  

Our themes for the month: 

· Post Office

· Kindness and Friendship, during this week, we will have a friendship party on the 14th and instead of candy or cards, our class will exchange friendship bears.

· Presidents

· STEM, during this week, we ask that you sign up to do a STEM project with our class.  We will post a sign-up sheet soon.  We look forward to a fun-filled February!  
Parent Reminders:

· Please ensure your child has extra clothing that is weather appropriate in their cubby
· Send a jacket everyday
· Ensure your child’s shoes and clothing are playground friendly and safe (tennis shoes are a recommendation)
· Please do not send toys from home unless it is show and tell day
· Check lesson plans every week to ensure your child does not miss out on an activity
Thank you for your support and cooperation!

Quote of the month

“Time spent playing with child is never wasted” –Dawn Lantero

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

What a blast of fun we had in January! Learning about Polar Bears, Snow and Mittens, Dinosaurs Pt. 1, Dinosaurs Pt. 2 and especially celebrating 100 days of Pre-k A made our month go by fast! Yes, we are already in the 2nd month of a brand-new year, 2020! Yes, we are excited!! We are gearing up and getting ready for kindergarten.

We will begin the month learning about our Teeth/Dental Health, Friendship Week, Presidents and Fairy Tales. The letters for the month are Vv, Kk, Xx and Yy.

During friendship week, we will exchange Valentines. There will be a sign-up sheet for a Special Snack on Valentine’s Day, Friday, February 14th.

This month we will also schedule Parent/Teacher conferences. This conference is optional for you, unless we request that you sign up or if you request to meet with your child’s primary caregiver. We will need you to sign your child’s evaluation form. Conferences are scheduled for the week of February 24th through February 28th.

We thank you for all you have done to help us throughout the school year. We are happy and privileged to have your children in our classroom.
Special Events:

· February 10th-14th--Friendship Week

· February 14th--Valentine’s Day/Special Snack

· February 17th--Center closed for Presidents Day

· February 24th-February 28th--Parent/Teacher conferences


[image: image2.png]



� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








_971250970.doc
[image: image1.png]






